Chelan County Fire District #9 Auxiliary

21696 Lake Wenatchee Highway  Leavenworth, WA  98826

(509) 763-3034

Minutes

March 3, 2010

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by President, Lisa Eidson with 24 members present.  

MINUTES:  Barb W. motioned to approve minutes. Sharon seconded and the motion was carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Beginning balance as of February 1: $18,615.99.  Income was $9.59.  Total expenses (including firefighter donation) $16,233.56.  Ending balance as of February 28 : $2392.02.  JoAnn motioned to approve and was seconded by Barb W.  Susan submitted a new bill for ice training food expenses: $63.05.   JoAnn motioned to approve the bill and was seconded by Barb W. and carried 

FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER: Chief Rod shared stories about Ray.  His memorial was well attended and the family appreciated all the help. Sharon sent a thank you card to our group for all their help, food, etc. for Ray’s memorial.  

The department had recent ice training and the auxiliary provided lunch.  Lots of good information was gained from the training.  Rod took questions from the floor.  An inquiry was made as to the availability of resuscitation devices for dogs.  Discussion followed.  Dawn was in attendance and she received a round of applause for the wonderful food she prepared for our recent banquet.  
Gily and Claudia Cochran attended their first meeting.  Lisa briefly explained how our organization works, fund raisers we put on, etc.  Each member introduced themselves to the new members.  

Jo M. received her new name tag!  

Gerri P.’s father-in-law recently passed away and her husband had surgery.  Ev shared that Marlene had recent minor surgery.  An update was given on Deborah.  Martha will send cards to all from our group.  

OLD BUSINESS: Martha will bring the information she gathered from the raffle items to our next meeting.

NEW BUSINESS: The nominating committee submitted their nominations for 2010/2011 officers.  They are as follows:  President: no nominee, Vice President: Becky Payne, Secretary: Kathy Kelly, Treasurer: Margaret Guttersen.  Further nominations from the floor are needed to complete the list.  
Nominations were taken from the floor.  Pepper was nominated for President and will consider the nomination.  Notify Martha or Pepper with any other nominations.  

Martha reviewed the responsibilities of each office.  Lisa spoke to the group on how easy it is to be an officer because of  all the committees and their members who do great work! 

Jo M and Mary Lou head the garage sale committed this coming year.  Potluck and elections will be at the April meeting.  
JoAnn motioned to adjourn meeting and was seconded by Barb W.  President Lisa Eidson adjourned the meeting at 8:00pm.

The next meeting is Wednesday, April 7. Potluck at 6:30pm, meeting at 7:00pm.
Respectfully submitted by Kathy Kelly, secretary  

